
 

     WINNEBAGO COUNTY 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office  
Richard Meyer Community Resource Room 

October 6, 2014 
 

Members present:  Paul Eisen, Tom Ellis, Bill Wingren, Larry Smith, Bill Roh 

Also present:   Linda Kollmann, Bernie Sorenson, Sue Verwey 

                           

Chairman Eisen called the Emergency Management Committee meeting to order at 9:00 AM and verified 
that the meeting was properly noticed. 

 

1.  Approval of Minutes 

MOTION to approve the minutes of the August 4, 2014 meeting by Larry Smith; seconded by Bill Roh; all 
in favor; motion carried 5-0. 

2. Comments from the public – none. 
 

3. Correspondence from committee members – none. 
 

4. EM Federal & State Grant Programs 

Chairman Eisen requested that Linda give a brief overview of the EPCRA and EMPG grant program 
origins, what the county receives and the breakout of revenue from each grant.  Linda’s report, with 
handout, focused on grant revenues from 2006 to 2015.  

 
5. Child Abduction Response Team (CART) 

A new initiative in Winnebago County is the “Child Abduction Response Team”.  Emergency 
Management is part of the planning team which is in its initial stages of formation.  Amber Alert 
Technical Assistance training was held September 17-19.  This program is a federal initiative. 
 

6. Training and Exercising 

Along with the CART training mentioned above: 

 Social Media Training (10/6) 

 Functional Communication Exercise on Lake Poygan (10/8) 

 SWAT Exercise, EM participating (10/9) 

 WEMA Training Conference (10/15) 

 Social Media Coalition with schools – EM and Sheriff’s Office involved  



 
7. Outdoor Siren Report 

Saturday summer outdoor siren testing is complete for 2014 and will begin again April 2015.  One new 
siren is planned for next year and that will be the site on Washington Avenue in Oshkosh (replacing old 
federal signal siren). 

8. EPCRA Report 

The EPCRA Planner, Bernie S., reported that he is about to begin the 2015 facility updates with one new 
plan at Eggers Industries in Neenah.  That brings the total to 100 planning facilities in Winnebago County. 

The next Emergency Management Committee meeting will be held on Monday, December 1, 2014. 

 

MOTION to adjourn by Larry Smith; seconded by Bill Roh; all in favor; motion carried 5-0. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 A.M. 

 

  

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Sue Verwey 


